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        St. John’s Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

January 2017 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 
!

Mission India Literacy Trainers 
This past year St. John’s has sponsored two Mission India Literacy Coordinators.  Every 
Sunday we lifted them up in our prayers.  Our contributions provided for their ministries 
and enabled it to take place.   
 

So how did it go?  Altogether, the two trainers led ten literacy classes, each consisting of 
30 students.  There were 220 women and 80 men.  Of the 300, 247 completed the course.   
What difference did these classes make?  Here are the numbers:  How many . . . 
 

Started believing in Jesus 120 
Baptisms 55 
Prayer Groups Formed 13 
Worship Groups Formed 7 
Started maintaining hygiene 196 
Stopped smoking and Tobacco consumption 117 
Stopped borrowing and started saving 177 
Eating nutritious food 166 
Improved relationships 107 
Stopped abuse of alcohol 63 
Stopped believe in superstition 132 
Increased awareness of HIV/AIDS 161 
Stopped encouraging child marriage 100 
Ended reliance on child labor 100 
Growing kitchen gardens and medicinal plants 185 
Began sending children to school 97 

 
Thanks be to God for the changes in these lives!  We praise God for those who have 
come to faith, and for those who were baptized.  (The reason there are a number who 
have started believing but are not baptized is that there can be severe social consequences 
to be being baptized, that is, going public with being a Christian.)  We will be sponsoring 
two new literacy trainers in 2017.  May God bless our new trainers and work mightily 
through the classes that will be led. 
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Why Literacy Classes? 
In India, lack of education is a plague that steals confidence, closes doors of opportunity, 
traps people in low-paying manual jobs, and poverty.  
 

This is a plague that especially affects girls and women.  It is estimated that 176 million 
Indian women suffer the consequences of illiteracy.  Many girls grow up being told they 
are unwanted or a burden simply because of their gender.  And being illiterate puts them 
at an even greater disadvantage, vulnerable to being cheated by dishonest money lenders, 
shopkeepers and employers.  
 

Li teracy is the first stop towards freedom, self-confidence and a brighter future.  In 
Mission India Adult Literacy Classes, students learn how to read, write and count.  But in 
addition to these basic skills, graduates can sign their names, tell time, read bus and street 
signs, count money, and defend themselves when someone tries to cheat them, administer 
first aid, and have the skills to start their own home-based businesses. 
They also lean the importance of valuing and educating boys AND girls.  Through the 
Bible-based lessons, each student is introduced to Jesus Christ- the God who loves people 
no matter their caste or gender.   
 

Our sponsorship of each trainer is an investment of $4500 in the work of the kingdom 
that promises to reap an abundant harvest.   
 

What can we pray for? 
Pray for the Good news to be proclaimed as India’s poor and brokenhearted are released 
from the darkness of illiteracy and spiritual oppression.  Pray that seeds planted in 
students’ hearts will sprout and grow, leading to social and spiritual transformation.  Pray 
that new believers will boldly testify to God’s greatness, bringing new hope to entire 
communities. 
 
Bible Reading and Daily Abide Devotions 
We are continuing our bible reading plan for the new year.  This year we will again 
encourage following the “Moravian Texts.”  This is a series of readings that will take you 
through the entire Bible in two years.  Each day there will be a Psalm, an Old Testament 
Passage, and a New Testament Passage. 
 

This is the same schedule of readings that Pastor Mike is using to prepare the Abide 
Daily Devotions, which are available for subscription on the church’s website.  Starting 
in the New Year, the devotions will be based on the Old Testament reading for each day.  
If you subscribe, you will receive a devotion each morning (except Sundays) at 
approximately 8:00 AM.    
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Daily Bible Readings for January 
!! "#$%&! '%(!)*#+$&*,+! -*.!)*#+$&*,+ !

! " #$%&'"!() " *$%+%,"-./012" 3%44,56"7/!.17.8""95:;56$"7/!< 1!) "
7" #$%&'"!" ! "=,;>?+@&5$"." A@4$"2/!12"

. " #$%&'"7" !"=,;>?+@&5$"(/!17. " A@4$"2/!<177"
( " #$%&'"." !"=,;>?+@&5$"(/7(1(. " A@4$"2/7.1.B"

B" #$%&'"(" !"=,;>?+@&5$"B/!177" A@4$"2/.-1!</) "
- " #$%&'"B" !"=,;>?C"B/7.1-/.< " A@4$"!</217.%"

0" #$%&'"-" !"=,;>?+@&5$"-/.!1)! " A@4$"!</7.:1.. "
)"" #$%&'"72" *$%+%,"(7/!12" 3%44,56"./!. 1!0 8""A@4$"!</.(1(. "

2"" #$%&'"0/!12" !"=,;>?+@&5$"0" A@4$"!</.(1(. "

!<"" #$%&'"0/!<1!0 " !"=,;>?+@&5$")" A@4$"!</((1!!/!< "

!!" " #$%&'")" !"=,;>?+@&5$"2/!1.( " A@4$"!!/!!17( "

!7"" #$%&'"2/!1!< " !"=,;>?C"2/.B1!!/. " A@4$"!!/7B1!7/B"

!. " #$%&'"2/!!17<" !"=,;>?+@&5$"!!/(1(0" A@4$"!7/-1!2 "

!(" " #$%&'"!</!1!! " !"=,;>?+@&5$"!7" A@4$"!7/7<1!./0 "

!B"" #$%&'"(</! 1!! " *$%+%,"(2/!10" D>,?"!/72 1(78""!"=>;+?4,+%?$"!/!12"

!-" " #$%&'"!</!71!) " !"=,;>?C"!./! 1!(/0 " A@4$"!./)17<%"

!0"" #$%&'"!!" !"=,;>?C"!(/) 1!B/72" A@4$"!./7<: 1.. "

!)" " #$%&'"!7" !"=,;>?+@&5$"!-/!1.- " A@4$"!./.(1(0"

!2"" #$%&'"!." !"=,;>?C"!-/.0 1!0/70" A@4$"!./()1!(/0 "

7<"" #$%&'"!(" !"=,;>?+@&5$"!)" A@4$"!(/)17<"

7!"" #$%&'"!B" !"=,;>?+@&5$"!2E"7<" A@4$"!(/7!1!B/B"

77"" #$%&'"70/!E(12" *$%+%,"2/!1( " 3%44,56"(/!7 17.8""!"=>;C"!/!<1!) "

7."" #$%&'"!-/!1- " !"=,;>?+@&5$"7!/!17- " A@4$"!B/-1!) "

7("" #$%&'"!-/01!! " !"=,;>?C"7!/70177/!2" A@4$"!B/!21.! "

7B"" #$%&'"!0/!10" !"=,;>?+@&5$"7." A@4$"!B/.71!-/. "

7-"" #$%&'"!0/)1!B" !"=,;>?+@&5$"7(" A@4$"!-/(1!B"

70"" #$%&'"!)/!1- " !"=,;>?+@&5$"7B" A@4$"!-/!-172"

7)"" #$%&'"!)/01!B" !"=,;>?+@&5$"7-" A@4$"!-/.<1!0/. "

72"" #$%&'"!B" 3+@%,"-/!1) " 3%44,56"B/!1!78"!"=>;C"!/!)1.! "

.< " #$%&'"!)/!- 17( " !"=,;>?+@&5$"70" A@4$"!0/(1!B"

.! " #$%&'"!)/7B172" !"=,;>?+@&5$"7)E"72" A@4$"!0/!-17)""



4 
 

Two Shall Become One 
Jesus, Marriage and the Gospel 
 

Marriage is a wonderful gift.  Two lives become intertwined as one.  A man and a woman, united 
in love in partnership with God in the creation of new life.  Two lives in love that provide a 
picture of God’s own love, and picture of covenant faithfulness.  Two lives that honor, support, 
love, serve and cherish each other.  Two lives that have become one.  A wonderful gift. 
 

Marriage is a heavy burden.  Two very different people trying to act as one.  Two people 
stumbling over communicating their hearts, and time and again hurting each other.   Two people 
who have demonstrated their selfishness to each other over and over.  Two people in constant 
need of forgiveness. 
 

What does God have to say to us in our marriages?  Quite a lot.  After all He invented it, giving 
marriage as the high point final piece of the work of creation.  Jesus blessed it, performing His 
first miracle at a wedding celebration.  In fact, through the Gospel, Jesus has married His bride, 
His church, you and me.  We look forward to the new creation, which the Bible depicts as an 
endless wedding reception. 
 

So what does this mean for us as we seek to live as marriage children of God?  This is what we 
will explore in a five week worship series beginning January 22.  We will examine what the Bible 
says about marriage and what this means for us and our marriages today.   We will provide 
accompanying discussion questions for couples to follow up with at home.  We will also have the 
chance to hear from our marriage mentors about the topics we’ll be exploring.  
 
But what if you’re not married?  There will be much for you in this series as well.  As we talk 
about marriage, we will be talking about the gospel, about relationships, about serving, and about 
loving.  There will be much that applies to all of our relationships, as we focus in particular on 
what these things mean on the marriage relationship. 
 
January 22 Week 1:  

The Secret of 
Marriage 

The two most key concepts from the Bible on Marriage are 
these: 

�x Marriage is instituted by God 
�x Marriage is designed to be a reflection of the saving 

love of God for us in Jesus Christ.  
How does the Bible’s picture of marriage compare and 
contrast with our culture’s picture of marriage? 

January 29 Week 2:  
The Power for 
Marriage 

How can we live out the expectations of marriage? This week 
we explore our need for the Holy Spirit to lead us in our 
relationships, and what this means practically. 

February 5 Week 3:  
The Essence of 
Marriage 

The heart of marriage is love.  But what is love?  Am I more 
focused on feelings of love or acts of love?  Do I approach 
marriage as a consumer?  Or as a covenant partner? 
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February 
12 

Week 4: The 
Mission of 
Marriage 

What is marriage for?  It is a way for two spiritual friends to 
help each other on their journey to become the persons God 
designed them to be.  We will look at spiritual friendship and 
the importance of spouses as best friends. 

February 
19 

Week 5:   
Loving the 
Stranger 

We will look at three basic skill sets with which we can help 
each other on that journey toward being the persons God 
designed us to be. 

�x The Power of Truth – revealing who we really are to 
each other 

�x The Power of Love – affirming and healing the 
deepest wounds and hurts 

 

Built  on the Rock    
The construction in the Sanctuary is proceeding on schedule.  As 
we’ve announced in worship, we are adding to the project replacing 
the floor in the sanctuary.  This will extend the construction beyond 
the four month window that we were originally looking at.  A 
completion date is not yet in stone, but we will definitely not be in the 
building until February at the earliest. 
 

There has also been discussion regarding whether to have fixed or flexible seating in the 
sanctuary.  In other words, do we put the pews back in place (fixed), or do we replace them with 
movable sanctuary chairs (flexible)?   Please watch for an announcement regarding an upcoming 
open forum on this topic.  We will discuss the pros and cons of both options and seek input 
regarding this decision. 
 

As of this writing, we are approximately 60% of the way to the funding goal.  Please keep this 
aspect of Built on the Rock in your prayers.  We pray that God provide the resources to complete 
this work – through us! 

"""""""""""""" """"""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" !

Thrivent Builds Mission Trip  
Where:  Kauai, Hawaii 

When:  July 3 – 13, 2017 
Who:  Current college students and those who are 20 and older 
What:  Assisting a family with the building of their new home 

        Estimated Cost: Thrivent Member $620 - Nonmember $920 
                            How Many:  This event is limited to 11 participants 

                           Registration: Email Pastor Mark for trip details and application 
pastormark@stjohnslutheran.net  

Application Deadline:  January 31, 2017  
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St. John’s Facilities Online Calendar:  Looking for 
a room for a St. John’s meeting or event?  You can 
now view this calendar online.  Go to 
https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   
 
 If you would like to book a room/location on 
campus for an event/meeting, please contact 
Christy Kramer at the church office to be added to 
the calendar.  Please note:  You may only use the 
facility if you have pre-reserved your requested 
room/location with Christy Kramer.      

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Chili Cook-Off 
The second annual St. John’s Chili Cook-Off will take place 

Sunday, January 29th from 4:00-6:00 pm.  This year’s  
cook-off will include a table decorating contest, youth program 
year in review photos, and a chili eating contest for Club 56, 
Ablaze, and ABIDE.  Registration forms can be found in the 

church office.  
!
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“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 

 
Happy New Year! 
 
This past year, I have been visiting students at Napa’s court schools at Camille 
Creek (formerly Chamberlain High School, Liberty High School, and 
Creekside Middle School.)  In December, our congregation had the privilege 
of participating in the school’s Giving Tree.  As I mentioned last month, the 
response from everyone was “pawsome!”  Your generosity enabled us to 
sponsor thirteen families. All children and adult members of each family received gifts that 
included toys, clothes, blankets, household items, warm jackets, bikes, and food. Additionally, 
more than 150 dozen homemade cookies were made so that each student AND staff member at 
Camille Creek could take home a dozen cookies. Forty-five bags of hot chocolate and candies 
were given to independent studies students.   
 
The response from the students and staff was very humbling. The families were greatly moved 
that strangers would care so much for them and one father was “completely baffled” by the 
generosity.  Students were overheard saying, “You made my day, no my week!" "A dozen? Just 
for me?" "I've never had a homemade cookie before!" The staff, too, was very appreciative, 
telling us "These kids really need this," "This is amazing," "You guys are angels." 
 
We also received an unexpected donation of a large number of new and gently used coats. These 
coats were not requested and as such had no specific purpose.  When the staff was asked if they 
could use the coats they immediately said YES!  It turns out that several students did not have 
coats and were showing up to school wrapped in blankets.  Within just a few short hours all the 
coats were distributed to the students in need and they were extremely happy.  This was most 
certainly a GOD THING!!! 
 
These students (and their families) face many challenges which may include poverty, struggles in 
school, dealing with substance abuse (their own and/or a family member’s), emotional issues, 
abuse, and/or neglect.  Some have made a mistake with HUGE consequences.  As a result, many 
feel alone and invisible.  This season St. John's and the Aaron Comfort Dog Team let the staff 
and students at Camille Creek Campus know in a BIG WAY that they are in fact NOT alone and 
that we do indeed SEE THEM and care about them!  
 
A big THANK YOU for supporting this effort!  Several St. John’s families mentioned that they 
really enjoyed shopping as a family for this project.  A big thank you also to Autumn 
Zimmerman, who coordinated this effort.  What a blessing! 
 

 

"

"
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Thank you for your support.  Please continue to pray for our team and the students, families, and 
staff of Camille Creek.  Praise be to God for the opportunity and blessings of this ministry! 
I am very excited to announce the launch of my new website!  In addition to my Facebook page, 
Twitter and Instagram accounts, you can also get news and updates on our ministry at:   
napavalleycomfortdogs.org 

Social Media…  I now have over 4,000 followers on      .  
I am working on connecting with the continents of Africa and Antarctica since he is already 
reaching North and South America, Asia, Australia, Europe.  

                          Aaron Comfort Dog    
 

New Team Members are Always Welcome!  We welcome everyone to come with us 
and observe how this amazing ministry works.  Please contact Tim or Christy Kramer if 

you would like to “shadow” during one of our events! (255-0119) 

 
_____________________________________________________ 

 
JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES  

 
DATE             COUPLE                    YEARS 
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7( " 35&+$$%"G"U&5?"H>:%?" .- "
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Community Outreach Opportunities 

“I cannot do all the good the world needs; but the world needs all the good I can do” 

Final Report on knitted/crocheted scarfs/cowls/: 

Thanks to all members and good friends of the congregation who contributed to our 
scarf/cowl collection for those eating at “The Table” on Christmas Day. At this writing 
(12/15) we do not have the final count but we do know we made our goal of 100 scarfs. 
In fact, we far exceeded the amount projected that we will need on Christmas Day. So, 
we diverted some of the flow to the schools we learned about through those involved in 
the Comfort Dog Ministry. The schools have 179 children mostly from low income 
homes. We also reserved some to pass out to other homeless souls who frequent The 
Table through the week and other places in Napa. We are so grateful to all your support. 

When those in need go to get a free meal at The Table on Christmas Day they will be 
provided with a prime rib dinner with all the trimmings, cooked and served by members 
of the Congregation Beth Shalom Synagogue. After dinner, guests are taken into the gym 
and helped to pick out a reusable bag of scarfs, hats, snacks, toiletry items to help make 
their life more pleasant. For most, this is the extent of their Christmas gifts. You generous 
members have helped bring joy and kindness to many people. 

 

“Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will 
reap a harvest if we do not give up. Therefore, as we have opportunity, let 
us do good to all people, especially to those who belong to the family of 
believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, we all need 
discipleship, fellowship, encouragement and opportunities to serve.  St. John’s  

       has many options in all of those areas, and we are always open to new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The Lutheran 
Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she is enabled to 
use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 
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Things are pulling together for the 2017 SJLC Ladies Tea, we 
have confirmation that the Vintage High men's group "Voice 
Male" will be singing for us. This is especially nice since it 
includes previous students from the school!  Hope you've 
saved the date, March 4, 2017 on your calendar.  We are also 
looking forward to Karol Bruechert talking to us about the 
mystery of our ancestry. 

 
Also the quilting group is working on another "tea" quilt that you could win, it will be 
completely different from previous tea quilts. 

The big blue wooden LWML box has joined us in the gym so bring your Mites and 
drop them in it. Pick up a Mite Box, carry it home and drop your loose change in it (or 
bills or a check) to help complete those Mission Grants. Don’t want to “bother” with the 
box, no problem, just drop your Christian mission offering in the big blue wooden Mite 
Box. The first Sunday of each month the big blue box is brought forward in service as our 
dedicated offering to the Lord’s work in missions. Remember we do not retain one cent 
of the donated funds here, all forwarded directly for missions in our District, nationally 
and around the world. You can check the progress on www.lwml/org. Checks written are 
always gladly received for mites. Just make them out to or St. John’s LWML with 
notation of Mite Boxes on it.  

Aluminum Pull Tabs for Ronald McDonald House – Sacramento: 

Collection of the aluminum pull tabs has been very slow this year. In a year, we have 
collected 9-3/4 pounds. We usually collect about 20 pounds in a year. This is a wonderful 
way to recycle and help families going through a tough time in their life at the same time. 
Our yearly collection, added to the millions of other tabs donated by various churches, 
clubs, service groups, etc. are sold to help pay the utility bills of the house. The larger 
building behind the original one was constructed in 2015 to provide more low cost, clean, 
safe places for families to stay when their children are in a hospital in the Sacramento 
area, the need is great. Several hospitals where children receive treatment in are within 
blocks of the Ronald McDonald House. We realize the collection jar has gone missing 
since the move to the gym to worship but recently replaced with a new one. 
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Church Women United Clothing Center 

Cold, wet weather is here and the need for sweaters, rain gear and coats grows as our 
winter season is here. Please check your closets for items you could donate to this 
important valley center. Children’s clothes are always in great demand at the Church 
Women’s United Clothing Center along with adult’s clothes. Also, have any extra 
umbrella’s, would make an excellent thing to donate. Please donate anytime Monday 
through Friday (8:30 a.m.-noon). The center is located at 2473 Second Street (on the 
short street right behind Stork’s Garage). This non-profit facility, operated by volunteers, 
with rental and other overhead expenses (well over $1,000 a month) fully funded by 
generous individuals, churches and organizations in the valley. Residents of the valley 
referred by churches, schools and various social agencies may visit the center every 60 
days and allowed to select two grocery bags of clothing, shoes and household linens 
(sheets, blankets, etc.). Your discards are a great blessings to those who are need. 

 
Serving in Worship    JANUARY 2017 

!
!"#$ % #&'$ % ()*$+) % ,"-%+$"!$+) % .+(.&/$+)%0%

".1,-#$)% %
January 1 9:30 AM  HC Curtis Schoenfeld Sarah Kramer   
New Year’s Day   The Ehlen Family     

    
 

  
 

 January 8 8:30 AM   HC  George Fleishmann,  Ruth Peterson      
Epiphany 
 

Traditional Gary & Marlen Virkus  
  

  10:15 AM  HC The Cremen Family Eva Meissenhalter  Samantha Yoder 
  Blended The Perna Family    
    

  
M 

January 15 8:30 AM   HC Bev & Clint Holdsworth Sharon Cornelius  
Baptism of our 
Lord 

Traditional Mike Cornelius   
  10:15 AM   HC The Hammond Family Chris Vaziri CJ Meissenhalter 

  Blended 
The De Young Family  

 
  

1   
   

January 22  8:30 AM  The Santora Family Caitlin Newton     
 Epiphany 3 Traditional   

  
  10:15 AM   HC   Ron Irwin, Nico D’Angelo    Samantha Yoder Shelby Edmeyer 
  Blended Suzzette & Matthew Heathcote 

 
    

    
   

January 29 8:30 AM HC Bob Klein, Gerry Schneider,   Eleanor Sheehe    
 Epiphany 4 Traditional  Ben & Amy Wilson, Bill Clark     

 10:15 AM   HC Missy & Bailey Loban Katya Kampton Matthew Commander 
 Blended  Katya Kampton, Jordan Petersen     

    
    

!
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Serving in Worship     JANUARY 2017 
!"#$ % #&'$ % )1(2!%#$.*) % .1''(2&12%

"))&)#"2#) %
3+$$#$+)% %%%

January 1 9:30 AM  HC Bill Clark   Dean Ehlen,           
 Bill Clark  

Eleanor Sheehe 

New Year’s Day  
  

Bob Klein,               
 Ron Johnson    

    
 

  
 

 January 8 8:30 AM  HC  Rhys Irwin     Tim Kramer,  
Mike Newton 

  Bill & Susan Clark 

Epiphany 
 

Traditional 
   

Gerry Schneider,  
Gary Virkus  

  10:15 AM  HC Wyatt Irwin  Team Leader:  Tim Huss  The Heinemann Family 
  Blended   Tod & Natalie Yoder, Tim 

Bouchet, Anne Goodrich   
    

  
M 

January 15 8:30 AM   HC 
Laney Irwin 

 Dean Ehlen,  
Bill Clark Ruth Peterson 

Baptism of our 
Lord 

Traditional    Bob Klein, Tim Kramer  
  10:15 AM   HC Clayton D’Angelo Team Leader:  Andy 

Schweiger  
The Bresee Family  

  Blended 
  

Paula & Jerry Schweiger 
Pam Barker, Rhys Irwin 

 
  

1   
   

January 22  8:30 AM  Michael Fitzgerald      The Wayne Miller Family 
 Epiphany 3 Traditional   

  
  10:15 AM   HC Whitney Powers Team Leader:  Tim Huss      The Mason Family 
  

Blended   
Ron Johnson, Tim Bouchet, 

Anne Goodrich,  
CJ Meissenhalter 

    

    
   

January 29 8:30 AM HC Kyle Ebeling   Mike Newton,  
Gerry Schneider,   

Nancy Gressinger   

 Epiphany 4 Traditional   Gary Virkus, Dean Ehlen    Luana Larson 
 10:15 AM   HC Rachael Fitzgerald  Team Leader:  Joel Wahlers Ron & Lois Johnson  
 Blended   Todd Yoder 

The Perna Family 
   

    
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

DATE PS, K, 1  2, 3, 4 
January 1 NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH 
NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH 
January 8 Joy Dahl 

Lindsey Engelbracht 
Jenny Gass 

January 15 Scott Zimmerman Sarah Santora 

January 22 Kelsey Uffmann Irene & Jim 
McClenahan    

January 29 Janet Gates Sarah Santora 
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ABIDE, the high school youth group, will meet this month on 
January 6th, 15th, and 22nd from 3:00-4:00 PM  We will also 

be hosting the Second Annual St. John’s Chili Cook-Off of 
Sunday, January 29th from 4:00-6:00 pm.    

 

 
 

Ablaze, the 7th and 8th grade youth group, will meet 
again on Friday, January 27th from 6:00-7:30 pm.   

!
 

 
Club 56, the 5th and 6th grade youth group, will meet again on 

Wednesday, January 18th from 6:00-7:30 pm.  
 

 
Want the latest youth group news? 

E-mail Sam and at Samuel@stjohnslutheran.net and ask to be put on the e-mail list.  You 
can also fellow the youth group on Instagram by searching @stjohnsnapayouth.  You can 

also like our new facebook page by searching “St. John’s Lutheran Youth Program.” 

!
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St. John’s will host its first monthly As You Are 
Saturday night worship on February 4th from 5:00-
6:00 pm in the gym.  Youth Ministry Director, Sam 
Troemel, will lead the group in roughly 30 minutes of 
worship before opening social hour where students 
from the school will perform a preview of their 
L.E.S.T. vocal ensembles.  Refreshments and snacks 
will be available.   

Please don’t feel a need to dress a certain way or line-up a sitter for your kids.  We invite 
everyone to come as they are to hear God’s word and feel God’s love in a casual setting. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

We don’t mean to brag . . . well, maybe just a little. While I don’t 
have the final figures for 2016 as I write the article, it is clear that 
we will have turned over more than 16,000 lbs. of fresh fruits and 
vegetables to the Napa Valley Food Bank this year. If that seems a 
little difficult to imagine, try 8 tons!  
 
However, if we must boast, we will boast in the Lord. It is He who turns tiny seeds into plants 
producing lots of fruit. It is He who sends the rains at the right times and at the right amounts 
(with a little help from the drip systems). It is He who causes the sun to shine on our plants, not 
too much and not too little. It is He who rebukes the devourers: some bugs but not all, crows, 
gophers, possums, etc. (with a little help from agribon and organic pesticides). True, He has 
employed a hardy group of volunteers to be His partners in this venture, just as He employed 
Adam in the first Garden. It has been our joy and privilege to do so. And our reward comes in 
seeing the fruits of our labors being so richly blessed by God so they can make a big difference in 
the lives of others.  
 
I will have to report next month on the results of our participation in the Napa Valley Give!Guide 
efforts to raise donations in support of various not-for-profits serving the community. Each day 
we are receiving gifts from the community. In addition we are always gratefully receiving special 
gifts from our congregation’s members through our usual channels.  
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 OFFERING UPDATE  
 

Actual Offering Income for Nov:   $52,516. 
Total Offerings for FY16/17 (as of 30 Nov 16):  $263,369 which is 7.79% or $22,241 

below our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  
 

Meditation:  

“But I say to you, Love your enemies and pray for those who persecute you, so that you 
may be sons of your Father who is in heaven.”  (Matthew 5:44-45a) (ESV) 
 

LIVING IN RELATIONSHIP TO GOD  
The Fifth  Commandment 

 
Jackie Robinson was the first black athlete to play major league baseball.  While breaking 
baseball’s “color barrier,” he faced jeering crowds in every stadium. 
 

On one particular day he was playing before the home crowd in Brooklyn.  He committed an 
error and the home-town fans began to ridicule him.  He stood at second base, humiliated, 
listening to the boos of the crowd. 
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It was then that shortstop “Pee Wee” Reese came over and stood next to him.  He put his arm 
around Jackie Robinson and faced the crowd.  The fans grew quiet.  Robinson later said that it 
was Reese’s arm around him that saved his career. 
 

What qualities made Reese a friend to Jackie Robinson?  What connection do you see between 
this story and the Fifth Commandment? 
 

 “God desires by this commandment that we don’t hurt anyone and do all within our power to 
keep others from being hurt.  He asks us to show only love and kindness to everyone, even those 
who wish us harm.”  (From Luther’s Large Catechism) 
 

Christian stewardship always begins with God giving to us and then follows with our 
response to God’s love.  In the story of the Good Samaritan (Luke 10:25-37), when the 
Samaritan came upon the man, who was robbed, beaten and close to death, the Samaritan had 
compassion.  “He went to him and bound up his wounds, pouring on oil and wine.  Then he set 
him on his own animal and brought him to an inn and took care of him.”  (v.34) (ESV)  
Christian stewardship has to do with how we treat our neighbor.  A priest, Levite and 
Samaritan all saw the beaten man lying along the road.  But it was only the Samaritan who 
showed mercy and “proved to be a neighbor to the man who fell among the robbers.” (v36) 
(ESV) 
 

How can we be more of a friend to those around us? 
 

Who is to be our friend according to the following passages? 
Proverbs 29:7   Zechariah 7:10  Romans 12:18 
Colossians 4:5-6  Galatians 6:10 

 
Stewardship Truth:  Living in relationship to God means that I seek to be a friend to everyone. 
 

Pray:  Lord, how far I am from the loving, compassionate, selfless behaviors You expect of me.  
Have mercy on me.  Forgive me.  Make me more like You that I grow in faith and love for my 
neighbor.  May people see You in my actions as I reach out to them with Your love. 1  In Your 
holy name, I pray, Amen. 
 

Adapted from “Living in Relationship to God” by Rev. Wayne J. Knolhoff, The Lutheran Church-Missouri 
Synod District and Congregational Services Stewardship Ministry. 
 
1 Adapted from Lutheran Study Bible, Concordia Publishing House, St. Louis, MO, 2009 
 
1 Adapted from Lutheran Study Bible, Concordia Publishing House, St. Louis, MO, 20090 
 
 
 
 
 
 



19 
 

                       SCHOOL NEWS        : J"D>5&"\%,&5;$!
_______________________________________________ 

 

St. John’s Lutheran School Open House 
For Preschool through Eighth Grade 

 

Thursday, January 26, 2017 
6:00-7:00 p.m. Prospective Families Only Please 

7:00-8:30 p.m. Current and Prospective Families Welcome 
 

Visit the classrooms and teachers and 
learn more about the specific grade-level programs at St. John’s. 

Kids are welcome!  There is no formal presentation. 
 

Come see what’s happening at St. John’s Lutheran School 
and experience what makes it a special place for learning! 

 
Prospective families, please R.S.V.P.  

Kristin Goller, SJL Admissions: 226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 
 

We hope you can join us! 
 

 

KINDERGARTEN INFORMATION NIGHT  
AT ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

 

Wednesday, January 11 or Tuesday, January 17 
6:30 – 7:15 p.m. 

in the SJL Kindergarten Classroom 
 

Meet the Kindergarten teacher and learn more about: 
�x Kindergarten curriculum 

�x benefits of an SJL K-8 education 
�x what makes SJL a special place for families   

 
All interested families are invited to attend, and will receive $25 OFF the Kindergarten 

Enrollment Fee after attending the meeting!   
 

This event is for adults only, but free childcare will be provided.   
If you know anyone who might be interested please spread the word.   

 
RSVP required to: Kristin Goller, Admissions Counselor 
226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org.  Thank you! 
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                                        Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
 
[Note: This month’s article is the seventh in a series of articles about showing love to persons 
with disabilities. Ideas drawn from Barrier-Free Friendships by Joni Eareckson Tada and Steve 
Jensen.] 
 
Last month I wrote about showing love to people with disabilities by offering assistance when 
you see a way to help.  I included a few guidelines to observe when doing so: 
As I promised, today’s article is about the “Gift of Touch”. 
 
Touch can be a “touchy” subject. There are kinds of touching that are obviously inappropriate. 
And some kinds that might be OK in some situations, and not in others. Touching should never 
make the other person feel uncomfortable.  
 
In some cases we may be the ones who feel uncomfortable touching another person. That may be 
especially true in touching someone with a disability. But people with disabilities, like most 
humans, need touch to affirm the existence of friendship and acceptance. 
 
What is appropriate touch? Don’t be shy about shaking the hand of a paralyzed person. But you 
may ask, what if the person has a prosthetic arm such as a metal hook for a hand? Then feel free 
to shake the hook, especially if he extends the prosthesis toward you. The disabled person 
considers that piece of metal a part of his body. If that feels too awkward for you, then take his 
other hand or place your hand on his shoulder. If the person is unable to raise his hand toward 
you, go ahead and take the hand “gently”. I stress “gently” because some may suffer a lot of 
arthritic pain in the hand.  
 
Persons who are blind may need you to take the initiative and reach out to them. Or they may 
raise their hand and expect you to take it. People whose arms are paralyzed can’t feel your hand 
or entwine their fingers with yours. You may simply hold their wrist or whatever fingers are 
extended.  
 
If visiting at home or in a facility, don’t be afraid to draw close to the person.  Physical proximity 
counts as much as touch.  
 
The degree to which you touch a person with a disability depends largely on your level of 
friendship. The guiding principle is not to cross the boundaries of etiquette you would not cross 
with a nondisabled person. 

 



21 
 

JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS  
! " K;>N+5"3>>5;$E"S%4,;J?"D5RR5;J"
7" S%4;+?%"9I$45NE"FJ&5;"[55M5$E"D%?"P564>?E"=,%;&5$"L@>44"
. " =5@+&+%"T%,&"
( " 3+@,%5&"L%?4>;%E"S5;;+5"T+M+%]"
B" [5:5@@%"9INV+?$"
- " F%'+"W%?"9>R65V5?"
0" #,+&+^"U;I5?,%V5?E"L,5&:J"QN'5J5;E"35V%?"L@,65+V5;"
) " HI@J"O;%?]&+?"
2" #%I&5445"=>>^5;"
!< " H>;+"UI4+5;;5_E"T5@&%?"K;5$55"
!! " D>J"T%,&"
!7 " [+4%"A&5`%?N5;E"#,+&+^"K%;45&4E"D5$$+5"Y>I?V"

!. " U;5V>;J"S+?V"
!( " K>:"S&5+?"
!B" 3%N+$>?"QN'5J5;E"3+NV5"L@,?5+N5;"
!- " SJ&+5"S+;]^%4;+@]E"[I4,"S%;$45?"
!0 " Z&+M+%"9I$45N"
!) " LI$%?"P>M>4?J"
7<" Q&&%"#>65;$E"K;J@5"#>65;$E"A$,&5J"T+M+%]"
7! " [>:5;4"#5;?%E"QN"3I&$>RRE"W+?,"U;I5?,%V5?"
7. " 95+N+"P56'%?E"35&+$$%"L5+45;E"[5:5@@%"3@A,;5?"
7( " 3%445>"[>:5;4+$E"D+'"K+$,>R:5;V5;"
7B" D%?54"#545;$>?"
7- " P+@,>&%$"[55M5$E"#5;;J"Y%45$"
7) " F>'"#545;$>?E"H%I;%"H55"O+4_^%4;+@]"
72" S%;5?"=;%R4"
.< " H%?+5"#545;$>?E"LI$%?"W>?"S%5?5&"
.! " A;+5&"\+?]&5;"

. 
  

!!!!�3�/�(�$�6�(���5�(�0�(�0�%�(�5���7�2���&�2�0�3�2�6�7���$�7���6�7�����-�2�+�1�¶�6��!

 



22 
 

 
 History of 'The Lutheran Hour'  

On October 2, 1930, the first broadcast of The Lutheran Hour® 
radio program was aired, with Dr. Walter A. Maier as speaker. The 
Lutheran Laymen's League, which had formed thirteen years earlier 
as a financial support organization for the Lutheran Church – 
Missouri Synod, had a vision of spreading the Gospel message using 
the young technology of broadcast radio. And now, in 2017, the call 

of Christ continues to be carried around the world by radio waves  and other ways to share the 
Good News. 
"
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January 8th at 11:30 AM 
in Room 10 

 

Soups and Salads!  January is a great time for healthy 
food, so let's start the New Year with soups and salads! 
And start a new tradition in 2017 of joining your church 
friends for a lovely meal. See you there!   For questions 
please contact Lois Johnson, Pam Foottit, Marie 
Hoemke, or Pam Barker. 

 
 
NEW! THRIVENT MEMBER NETWORK  
 

Official release by Thrivent Financial, with some annotation by Congregational Advocate Ted 
Zimmerman 
 
Thrivent Financial proudly presents the Thrivent Member Network. As a fraternal benefit society, 
we have local member groups all over the country. As a member, you’re part of one. Today that 
member group is called a chapter system (ours is the Napa Valley chapter) and in the future we 
are transitioning members to the Thrivent Member Network. 
 

The Thrivent Member Network was created based on member input, in order to appeal to and 
engage more people in a way that is meaningful to them, and to support the mission of Thrivent 
to help more people be wise with money and live generously so that more families and 
communities thrive. 
 

We listened to our members who said the chapter system is too complex and we are responding 
by reducing the administrative burden placed on so many members. This means chapters in your 
region will close on March 31, 2017. Beginning on April 1, members will be part of the Thrivent 
Member Network where a regional board of three to nine members will provide governance, 
accountability, strategic insight, and monitoring of operations and initiatives to help Thrivent 
achieve its mission in the region. We’ve transitioned other regions from the chapter system to the 
Thrivent Member Network and the response from members has been overwhelmingly positive. 
 

We’ve also made it easier for you to make a difference in your community through the Thrivent 
Action Team program. All members can volunteer to lead a one-time project team to support a 
cause they care about through a fundraiser, service activity or educational event (our Mission 
Farm and Comfort Dog Ministry have benefitted twice through such projects). As a member of 
Thrivent, you will continue to have the opportunity to participate in Thrivent Builds with Habitat 
for Humanity, direct Thrivent Choice dollars and attend financial workshops and other events 
within the region. To learn more about these programs and all the benefits of membership, visit 
Thrivent.com. 
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